




























































































































 
Memo 

 

To:  Board of Park Commissioners 

 
From:  Dan Garvy, Director of Parks & Recreation   

 
Date:  January 14, 2021 

 

Re:  Arbor View Park Playground and Court Area Redevelopment 
      

 

As explained in staff’s budget preview memo, there is an allocation within the Corporate Fund to retain 
the services of a landscape architect to design a redevelopment plan for the playground and court 

area of Arbor View Park. 

 
The two tennis courts on site are in a state of continued deterioration and are scheduled for 

replacement next year.  The basketball court is scheduled for replacement at the same time.  The 

playground equipment is nearing end of life as it was installed in 2000 and is showing signs of increasing 
wear and tear, as is the wooden playground surfacing containment.  Further, there are large wooden 

retaining walls adjacent to the tennis courts that are also beginning to fail and stormwater 

management in this area continues to be a challenge as it tends to accumulate east of the tennis and 
basketball courts, adjacent to the residential neighbors there.  As a result of all of these park 

components experiencing end of life, staff recommends taking this opportunity to reimagine this area of 
the park for improved functionality, stormwater management, accessibility, and possibly even 

introducing other amenities depending upon feedback received from the park’s neighbors through the 

redesign process. 
 

Ideally, staff recommends regrading this entire area of the park to rid it of the expansive and costly 

retaining walls if possible, and to improve site drainage and overall accessibility.  Superintendent Cerutti 
and I expect the cost of construction, which is tentatively planned for 2022, to be in the vicinity of 

$500,000 as it will include the demolition, removal, and disposal of the two playgrounds, courts, fencing, 

and retaining walls; relatively large-scale site grading; new playground equipment; new playground 
surfacing (poured in place rubber) and a concrete surfacing containment; a redesign of pedestrian 

circulation and sitting areas; new tennis courts, basketball court, and fencing; quite possibly an 

extensive underdrainage system to channel stormwater away from this active play area to the nearby 
detention basin; new landscaping; and of course engineering, permitting, etc.   

 

Staff’s recommendation is to engage Signature Design Group to assist in the creation of this 
redevelopment plan.  They have been an excellent partner in the District’s more complicated projects 

including the Woodglenn Park redevelopment, Veterans Memorial (which they performed at no cost to 

the District), the Van Kampen Stage redevelopment, and most recently Discovery Playground, some of 
which, again, was performed at no cost to the District.   Superintendent Cerutti and I are in the process 

of reviewing the scope of this phase of the project and we are planning on presenting a 

recommendation for your consideration in February.   
 

 

 
















































































